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REGION MEMORANDUM 

ESSD No. 155,     s. 2022 

 
TURNOVER OF THE PANTAWID PAMILYANG PILIPINO PROGRAM (4Ps) 

MONITORING AND GENERATION OF REPORTS TO DSWD    
 

To:   Schools Division Superintendents     
   

1. Pursuant to DepEd Memorandum OASGFO No. 2022-067 titled “Turnover of 
the Pantawid Pamilyang Pilipino Program (4Ps) Monitoring and Generation of Reports 

to the Department of Social Welfare and Development”, all Schools Division Offices 

are instructed to coordinate with their respective counterparts at the DSWD XII and 
local government units to facilitate the immediate transition and turnover of the 

aforementioned tasks to the DSWD.  
 

2. Furthermore, SDOs should also submit a report on actions taken on the 
aforementioned directive for additional inputs of our regional reports to the office of 

the Undersecretary and chief of staff.    

 
3. For queries/clarification and submission of reports, contact the Regional 

Partnership Focal Person, Ismael N. Ngitngit, Jr.   at 09101879877 or 
ismael.ngitngit001@deped.gov.ph 

 
4. Immediate dissemination of this memorandum is desired 

 
 

 

 CARLITO D. ROCAFORT 
                                 Director IV 
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